The April 5, 2022 regular meeting of the Cogan House Township Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Fry, with Supervisor Lori Douglass and Supervisor Daniel Roupp in attendance. There were approximately 15 residents and 2 guests present for the meeting. Pledge of Allegiance was given and after was the public comment. Darla K. advised that the CPR training went well. She advised that 6 signed up for it however, 4 actually took part in it and became certified. The EMT training is set for May and September if anybody else was interested in it. She also asked if any plans were being made for paving Wolf Run Road? Supervisor Roupp advised that the dirt work not completely finished and the road would need to settle for awhile before anymore improvement would be made. He stated there were no plans of paving Wolf Run.

The 2022 Oil Bids were opened at 7:10 PM. We received a total of 3 bids. They were Midland Asphalt, Suit-Kote and Russell Standard. Midland was awarded the bid at a price of \$1.65 @ gal heated, delivered and applied, where as Russell Standard bid \$2.45 and Suit-Kote at \$1.80 @ gal. Supervisor Roupp made a motion to accept Midlands bid at \$1.65, Supervisor Douglass seconded voted 3-0 MC and the contract was signed.

The minutes, bill list and treasurer's report from the March 1, 2022 was reviewed with no comments. Supervisor Douglass made a motion to accept them, Supervisor Roupp seconded, voted 3-0 MC.

Correspondence – The secretary advised that the 2021 Financial Audit has been completed. Lycoming Cty Assoc of Township Officials sent out the invite for the Spring Annual Meeting RSVP by May 11, 2022. Chairman Fry advised there is a possibility of not having it again this year. Request from the Trout Run Senior Citizens for their annual donation drive. Secretary advised of \$250.00 was budgeted for this. Zoning hearing board advised that the plans for Chelsea Alexander has been withdrawn. Watson Diesel sent an invite for their Spring Thaw on Wednesday April 13, 2022, Supervisor Roupp & Fry will attend. Wilkinson Dunn Co. sent information for an insurance review, Chairman Fry advised they have had it reviewed before and they seem not to be able to compare to H. A. Thompson. PennDot advised they would be working on State Rt. 287 sometime between May and June. West Branch COG Equipment show will be on Wednesday May 18, 2022 at the Hughesville Fair Grounds. The Supervisors did not know yet if they would be going. Joyce Way had called and left message about doing the turkey give away again this year. She just wanted to get the information out and see if they would be interested in helping again. The Board advised would think about it.

EMA/HAZARDOUS MITIGATION there was nothing from Supervisor Douglass about this. The Board asked Janice Livermore if she thought about it again for EMA coordinator, she advised that if everything was updated and she did not have to start from scratch she would do it. Janice will come of over to the building and review everything to be sure of it.

Road Master Report from Supervisor Roupp he stated that the chevron arrow signs have been placed on Green Mt Rd at the switch back for easier site on the turn. They went around and did some ditch cleaning, culverts and some berm backup when it had been washed previously. Old Business – The Board heard from the Trout Run Volunteer Fire Co. they explained how things went at the drill fire over on Steam Mill Rd. for the Laurel Hill Pad. They used an estimate

of 8,500 gals of water to put the fire out. Several fire companies responded and it went very well. They all worked together with no issues. They also reviewed the box cars for responding to calls. They are looking at May as a start date for the regional ambulance in Trout Run. They are currently doing some physical testing on the volunteers.

New Business was the request from PSATS for Cogan House Board to approve a Resolution for America250PA. This is to celebrate the 250^{th} birthday of the United States 2026. The Board advised they would take this into consideration at a later time. The application for County Aid was discussed and the Supervisors advised to use this for Anti-Skid just like they have done in the past. Chairman Fry made a motion to use County Aid for Anti-Skid, Supervisor Douglass seconded the motion, voted 3-0 MC.

Letters of Intent were received from Range Resources for the Cornwall B & H pad in Lewis Twp, Beech Resources intent to apply for natural gas well permit for ISA 2H Gas Well site in Cogan Station, PA, Energy Transfer renewal of application for Red Ben Compressor Station. Payroll was signed. Chairman Fry made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:05 PM, Supervisor Douglass seconded, voted 3 – 0 MC. Meeting adjourned.

cretary		
cretary		